MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MUCH DEWCHURCH PARISH 

COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 17 MAY 2017
AT THE VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT

Parish Councillors:

Cllr. A Helme, Cllr. A Parry, Cllr. M Etheridge-Barnes, Cllr. M Whitewood, Cllr. P Williams, Cllr. H Scudamore, and Cllr. R Thomas.
IN ATTENDANCE

Mrs R Craine (Clerk),
D Atkinson, 5 parishioners.








      







     










      
	1.
	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
	

	
	Cllr. A Helme was unanimously elected as Chairman. Acceptance of Office Form signed. 


	

	2.
	ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN
	

	
	Cllr. A Parry was unanimously elected as Vice Chairman.  

	

	3.
	ELECTION OF VILLAGE HALL REPRESENTATIVES
	

	
	Cllr. A Helme was elected as Village Hall Representatives.  Passed unanimously.


	

	4.
	TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
	

	
	Cllr. J Johnson and P Wright.

	

	5.
	NOTIFICATION BY COUNCILLORS OF ANY INTERESTS AND DISPENSATIONS
None. Councillors were reminded that they need to keep their Register of Interest Forms up to date.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 15 MARCH 2017
	

	
	Agreed and Signed.


	

	7.
	PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
	

	
	· Thanks extended to BB for getting hedge at Wormelow cut.
· Markers still missing on verge at Pool Meadow, D Atkinson to action.

· Cllr. J Johnson gave a well received talk at Library Club.

· Local bus service remains in place until September 2017. decision on its future to be made December 2017.

· Someone throwing dog mess into side of road and verge up rise towards Church View, report if seen.


	

	8.
	LENGTHSMAN/P3 UPDATE
	

	
	Job sheet read out. Contract with HC signed.
9.  REPORT FROM LOCALITY STEWARD
Pool Meadow markers may take two months to put back. Meeting with Paul Wright to sort footpath issues, Road broken up at Tophill ben, D Atkinson to action. White lines still in system. Drain at Tophill needs raising. Flooding problem at Tram Inn to be sorted.

	

	10
	REPORT FROM WARD COUNCILLOR
	

	
	See attached.

	

	11
	REPORT FROM WEST MERCIA POLICE
	

	
	None.

	

	12
	RISK ASSESSMENT REVIEW
	

	
	Risk assessment reviewed by all Councillors and updated. Risk Assessment signed and dated by Chairman.


	

	13
	REVIEW OF EFFECTIVENESS OF INTERNAL AUDIT AND INTERNAL AUDIT PLAN
	

	
	Reviewed, no areas for development identified.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	14
	ACCOUNTS
14.1 The Annual Accounts for 1 April 16 to 31 March 17 were approved, adopted and signed off by the clerk and chairman (see attached)..

14.2   Annual Governance Statement approved unanimously and signed.

14.3  Annual return Accounting Statement for the external auditor was approved unanimously and signed. 

14.4  Financial Officer’s Report (see attached)

14.5  Internal audit report reviewed, no issues raised.

14.6  To consider invoices:  

Insurance. - £276.21
Sundries - £42.15
SLCC membership fee split 50% with KTPC (all agreed to join SLCC instead of HALC on grounds of cost) - £54.00
Lengthsman - £135.00 (already paid from reserve)

All agreed unanimously
Receipts:

Precept - £3250.00

Lengthsman/P3 - £1095.00 (all invoices up to 31/3/17 claimed).

VAT repayment - £150.63

Bank balance - £9152.23
	

	
	
	

	15
	PLANNING
	

	
	APPLICATION NO & SITE ADDRESS: 171340 - The Squirrels, 5 Queens Close, Wormelow, Hereford, Herefordshire HR2 8FD DESCRIPTION: Single storey extension. COMMENT: NO OBJECTION


	

	16
	UPDATE ON WAR MEMORIAL
	

	
	Grant application completed.
	

	17
	UPDATE ON VILLAGE HALL CAR PARKING 
	

	
	Still with land registry, trying to get “adverse possession”.

	

	18
	UPDATE ON LIGHTING AT BRYNGWYN
	

	
	Deferred to next meeting.

	

	19
	UPDATE ON BUSES AND PARKING AT STEINER ACADEMY
	

	
	Still a problem with buses reversing into Pool Meadow, Copper Beeches and Lowe Lane.

	

	20
	TO CONSIDER NEW CONSTITUTION OF VILLAGE HALL
Unanimously agreed and signed by vice-chairman.
21  TO NOTE INFORMATION SHEET
Noted
22 MATTERS NOTIFIED TO CLERK FOR NEXT AGENDA

Bryngwyn lighting

Village Hall parking

War memorial

Steiner buses and contribution to war memorial

Subject to council resolution the next item was held in closed session.

21 21. 23.CLERKS ANNUAL PERFORMANCE REVIEW AND ASSOCIATED ANNUAL INCREMENTAL SALARY INCREASE Unanimously agreed that Clerk’s wages go up 1 incremental increase to SCP 25 and £12.16 p/h and is awarded National pay increase fron 1 April 2017.
Meeting closed at 8.05 pm.

	

	
	
	

	
	.
	


1.

MUCH DEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31st MARCH 2017

2015/2016








2016/2017

       £









        £




CURRENT ASSETS

    129.43

Debtors - VAT Recoverable



       150.63

      15.86


Petty cash




           1.06

  6293.76

Cash at Bank  Current Account


     4807.23

________








  ________

   6439.05








     4958.92




CURRENT LIABILITIES

      00.00

Creditors





          0.00

  6439.05

NET ASSETS





     4958.92




REPRESENTED BY

  6439.05

General Fund Balance




     4958.92

Note 1.  At the 31st March 2017 the following fixed asset was held:




Village Hall    £253308.00 (restated as per audit comment)




The basis of the valuation of the asset is the insured value.

The entries on the statements on pages 1 and 2 represent fairly the financial position of the Authority as at the 31st March 2017 and reflect its payments and receipts during the year.

Approved by the Council on

………………………………………
……………………………………….

Chairman




Responsible Financial Officer

2.

MUCH DEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS ACCOUNT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31.03.2017

2015/2016
RECEIPTS





2016/2017

        £








        £

 4000.00
Precept






  4500.00

     20.23
Rents/Wayleave




      20.23

   600.00
Grants






        0.00

     45.00
Lengthsman Scheme/P3 Grant

              1044.20

       0.00          HMRC tax rebate


                              27.61

   329.44
VAT Refunded




    129.43   
 4994.67






              5721.47



PAYMENTS



General Administration
 2817.85
Staff Costs





  2979.54

       0.00
Lengthsman admin. Fee



        0.00

     53.52
Petty cash items




      14.80

       0.00
Audit






        0.00

   675.00
Donations





        0.00

       0.00
Churchyard Maintenance



    150.00



Running Costs

    263.54
Insurance





    270.07

    200.00
Grounds Maintenance




        0.00

    382.07
Subscription (HALC)




    457.80

        0.00
Village Hall Costs




    120.00

      47.40   
Election costs




                    0.00

      36.58
Computer costs




    431.98

    148.50
Pool Meadow bench



                    0.00

        0.00
Herefordshire Council




        0.00

        0.00         HMRC





                  42.61

        0.00
Highways repairs




        0.00

  1075.00
Lengthsman/P3



              2635.00

    126.00
Training




   
      86.00

      35.00
ICO






      35.00
  5860.46







  7222.80

   -865.79
Deficit/Surplus for Year



   -1501.33



General Fund Movements





  7175.41          Balance brought forward 01.04.2016

                6309.62

  -865.79
Deficit for the current year



   -1501.33

  6309.62         Balance carried forward 31.03.2017


    4808.29

MUCH DEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

Financial Report for the year 2016/2017

The precept for the year was increased to £4500.00. The Parish Paths/ Lengthsman Scheme Grant, VAT refund and wayleave generated other income. 

Significant expenses besides clerk’s wages, insurance and the P3/Lengthsman Scheme, include £457.80 for HALC subs, £86.00 for training, £431.98 computer costs (grant previously obtained), £150.00 for churchyard maintenance and £120.00 for hire of Village Hall.. As at 31.3.17 all Lengrthsman Scheme/ P3 invoices had been claimed.

The Cash Book balance as at 31.03.17 stands at £4807.23, petty cash reserve at £1.06 (in future petty cash items will be claimed for at each meeting) and recoverable VAT of £150.63. Comparing receipts to expenditure at the end of the year we had a deficit of £1501.33. A precept of £6500.00 was agreed for 2017/18 to cover any election costs, Lengthsman/P3 Scheme contribution and unidentified expenditure.

With the approval of the Parish Council, Mr Nigel Evans agreed to be our Internal Auditor. I have enclosed for you all to peruse a copy of the receipts and payments sheet and balance sheet that was given to Mr Evans so that the Parish Council can approve the accounts at its next meeting. Audit forms have to be returned to the appointed External Auditors, Grant Thornton.

Rachel Craine

Parish Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer.


5 May 2017

